[image: St Gregs]

PTFA- Meeting Minutes- Thursday 28th April 2022 Herbert House
PRESENT
Barry Shea (BS), Debbie Field (DF), Olivia Palmer-Smyth (OPS), Rachel Oxford (RO), Carly Buscombe (CB), Lucinda Warren (LW), Laurie Shea (LS)
APOLOGIES
Zara Risley (ZR), Dan Warren (DW) 
REPORT FROM THE CHAIR
Thank you to all for attending. 
Revisited actions from minutes of last meeting:
· St Greg’s are seeking to assist with the Burton St phone box.  OPS will now seek to contact Linda Pentland to further this with a view to a possible September school display
· New bank account – LS has been researching a new PTFA bank account.  NatWest have an attractive charity account with reduced fees.  Committee decided to proceed with this, the aim being for the new account to be open for use as of 01/09/22.  The old account will remain open but with the minimum amount of money required to do so.
FINANCIAL UPDATE FROM THE TREASURER (BS)
Current balance- £16,128.68
Amount raised since last meeting:
· M12K £5,689
· Bingo £1,379
· Sweet treats Tuck shop £50
Amount paid since last meeting:
· Pete Oxford (shed repair) £80
· Bingo donation to Ukraine £1,379 
· Events Crew (toilets etc for M12K) £478.80
· a2e medical services (first aid for M12K) £264
· T-Shirts for B4B £314.40
· Dog Mentor £1,300
Current commitments £1,625:
· Pool liner: £500
· Stonework repair around pool: £250
· ELSA training: £800 
· Leavers Hoodies - £75 and will increase.
Total after current commitments- £14,503.68

AOB
Changes to the Committee:
· Since our last meeting Georgia Vine, Callie Woodrow, Dan Bolton & Bethan Bolton have left the committee.  The PTFA would like to thank each of them for their considerable effort, goodwill and drive in improving our school.  There is no doubt that the successes of this year’s events have been in no small part due to their endeavours.
· The committee currently has several vacant posts, Vice Chair, Treasurer & Secretary.  The committee would like to confirm that BS will assume these roles in a caretaker capacity until the next AGM in September when it is hoped these roles will once again be filled.
· We have 2 new committee members; Lucinda Warren & Laurie Shea, both were proposed by BS and seconded by CB.  In Lucinda’s case we welcome her and her considerable expertise in PTFA affairs back to the committee.  Laurie is of course familiar to all of us and offers considerable expertise in most matters and offers an invaluable link between the school staff and parents as she is both.  LW has had interest from other parents to join the committee.
· Parents are reminded that you are all members of the PTFA, should you wish to learn more about what goes on within the committee then we would be delighted to lift the lid on what is a light-hearted group of people that enjoy doing the best by the school.  Any extra help is most welcome be it in a small way or a more active way.  Olivia is our parent liaison and is happy to help with any questions as indeed are any of the committee.
Marnhull Festival 4th June:
· As is traditional St Greg’s will man a gate at the festival, taking entry fees.  Volunteers are kindly appealed for to work on a rota, the more volunteers the less time.  A list will go up at school should volunteers wish to help.
· The PTFA have also booked a Bric-a-Brac stall using some of the donations from last summers cricket match.  This will also need to be staffed, perhaps with the help of some of the older children.
Bike Racks:
· This has been handed over to RO who will further enquiries for grants to enable a bike rack at the school, thus allowing children to cycle to school.  
Donation from the Lions:
· A grant application was made to the Lions Club to assist the school with purchasing a mobile stage, this has been successful with a sum of £250 provided we as a PTFA can raise the remaining funds.  DF has costed up a stage and ancillary bits required with a sum of approx. £2000 required.  The committee have decided this should be progressed.  The stage will by easy to stow and move around making it far more viable.  It’s uses will be numerous.
Bingo Review:
· Another hugely successful event hosted by the PTFA, the proceeds £1,379 have now gone to the humanitarian appeal in Ukraine.  Thanks to all our volunteers, customers, and Simon Hoare for once again generously leading proceedings as our bingo caller.


M12K Review:
· After being deferred for 2 years the school was finally able to host the race.  The event was a huge success raising £5,700, this is thanks to the numerous volunteers that gave their time and effort to allow its smooth running.  Race entrants have been full of praise.  
· The M12K committee is grateful to everyone that assisted in the race, all parents & staff of the school are listed below:
Lucinda Warren, Dan Warren, Mark Gordge, Dee Gordge, Amber Brady, Sarah Baker, Tim Brown, Anthony Wilkinson, Pete Bell, Vicky Eaton, Kate Hoare, Carly Buscombe, Sarah Baker, Olivia Palmer-Smyth, Laurie Shea, Karen Mayer, Tom Mayer, Barry Shea, Jude Shea, Jack Warren, Bethan Bolton, Dan Bolton, Georgia Vine, Debbie Field, Rachel Oxford, Pete Oxford, Peter Duke, Nick Chapman, Michelle Cook-Paine, Michelle Dunn, Mike Potter, Reverend Gaenor
· The committee would like to extend special thanks to Lucy Chalke who gave up her time the day before the race to help with the considerable administration.
· Next years race is pencilled in for 16/04/23
· The committee will seek a pool of helpers for the weekend of the race to ease the burden of setting up the race.
Family Event:
· The committee are keen for an event that includes parents with their children, this could take place in the school hall.
PTFA Notice Board:
· Its current location precludes many parents from seeing it, the school will seek a means of displaying it elsewhere.  It was suggested it should be moved to enable the passing public to read its contents.  The Men’s shed maty be able to assist.
REMARKS FROM DEBBIE
· Staff are keen to attend more events in 2022-23.  The PTFA will seek to supply a timetable of proposed events for 22-23 before the end of this school year, staff will then allocate themselves to 2 each of these events.  The PTFA are incredibly grateful for this support.
· Staff are keen to have the ability to plot at least 1 field trip per class each year.  They are seeking the guaranteed funds for a coach to be able to take them to and from the trip.  The committee are happy with this idea, a sum will be committed, LS to give some idea of funds required.
· The end of year beach trip is popular with the children and as above coach hire (usually x 2) is often a cost beyond the constraints of the school budget.  It was agreed that the PTFA will fund this in July.
· The school has a number of now aged trophies that are presented to children for various achievements at the end of the school year.  DF would like these to be renewed.  It was suggested that local donors may wish to sponsor these trophies.  LS & DF will compile a list of all trophies required and the PTFA will seek sponsorship. 



JUBILEE QUIZ 21/05
· Ticket sales are OK, advertising is through FB, Marnhull Messenger, Blackmore Vale print & digital as well as through both local shops and posters now adorn telegraph poles around the village
· An accompanying auction and raffle will also take place.
· A non-uniform day is scheduled for 13/05 seeking parent donations for hampers to be compiled by CB.
· LS to send Jungle Hut the posters for the event in the hope a team may come from their ranks.
· There is a need for many hands to assist in setting up the evening between 18:00-19:00, if anyone would like to help for this brief period please can they let a committee member know or email ptfastgregs@gmail.com.  Many thanks
NDVM 01/05
· The PTFA will be catering the North Dorset Village Marathon on 01/05, we hope to raise some decent money for the school.  Special thanks to those helping – LS, LW, DW, OPS, DF, Julian Williams, Mrs Cook-Paine & Mrs Dunn
THANKYOU EVENT
· The school are keen to show thanks to all those that have shown goodwill to the school.  DF agrees and will think further on an event.
SCHOOLS OUT FOR SUMMER
· Whole committee is keen to host another end of term event, the details and date are to be determined at a later date.
SWIMMING POOL
· Following the schools transition from oil to ground source heating an excess of oil (approx. 800 litres) has been made available for heating the school pool.
· Several things need to occur before the pool is fit for use; boiler service, clean up of poolside and changing rooms, clean up and chemical balance of pool itself, staff to renew their resuscitation training.  The PTFA will fund all the financials involved and seek parental assistance in the cleaning and readying of the poolside and changing rooms.  If you’d like to help with this, please email ptfastgregs@gmail.com and a team will be organised.
NEXT MEETING
09/06/22
Newcomers welcome to sample a meeting.
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